MEMORANDUM

TO: Region Coordinators
District Commanders
District Chapter FCF Presidents

FROM: Fred Deaver
DATE: April 3, 1990
SUBJECT: Black Powder Shooters Card

This is a reminder of changes that were made regarding the Black Powder Shooters
card program and were reported to you in the 1989 National FCF Committee Report.
These changes were brought about because of liability insurance reasons.

Let me quote to you from these minutes:
Each chapter is to provide to their membership as soon as possible an instructor
certified with the NMLRA (National Muzzle Loaders Rifle Association), NRA
(National Rifle Association) or another State recognized Hunter Safety Course,
and to Provide this Nationally recognized training course to the membership.

You need to understand that now, at the Chapter level, the only acceptable cards for
firing on an FCF range will be those issued through the above mentioned programs.

You need to make your people award of this since the spring Traces are just around
the corner.

In addition, please note that liability coverage from the national office at Regional
events (only) cannot be initiated unless the above policy is implemented.

You can call me if you have more questions.

cc: Ken Hunt
Paul Stanek



